
Churchill Jr. High School  

Community Council Meeting Minutes  

February 14, 2017  
  

In Attendance Excused 

 Amy Dobbs, Parent 

Cristie Hansen, Parent 

Emeliee Dirks, Parent (on speaker phone) 

Ian Collinson, Skyline PTSA/Community Council 

Josh LeRoy, Principal 

Katie Dahle, Parent 

Katrina Stucki, Parent 

Kim Garvin-Paulding, Chair 

Michelle Luker, Parent Visitor 

Kim Reale, Faculty 

Heidi Romney, Parent 

Lesli Sommerdorf, Parent 

Mary Anne Wiebe-Strong, Faculty 

Randy Jorgensen, Vice Chair  

Stephanie Buehner, Parent 

 Dean Hardy, Parent  

 

 

Welcome & Introductions  

 

Welcome to Ian Collinson from Skyline PTSA and Community Council.  Ian presented Skyline Council PTSA 

Outstanding Awards to Josh LeRoy, Cris Brimley, Shawna Cluff, and Barry Petersen. 

  

January Minutes 

Katrina motioned to approve January minutes as presented.  Stephanie seconded the motion.  Council voted.  Motion 

passed.  

    

Principal’s Items for Discussion  

  

 Preliminary Enrollment Numbers  

We will mail acceptance letters on Monday to those students who applied for enrollment during the window period 

that ends on February 17.  We will hold off on approving students requesting special programs until we have our 

numbers of those within our boundaries from the district.  

 

Churchill on Parade 

Very well attended.  Brian has been giving many tours to prospective students.   

 

  Class Selection Cards 

Most of the incoming 6th and 7th grade students have returned class selection cards.  We still have a few cards out.  

Cris will contact these students to remind them.  We are still in need of some course numbers before we can enter 

any class requests into the system.  

 

Hiring / Retiring 

Teachers have until March 1 to turn in their papers for retirement.  As of right now, Josh has offered a position to 

L. Myers at Oakridge and she has accepted.  We will not be able to look at hiring any others until we know which 

teachers will be going on to Skyline, and which teachers will be retiring.    

 

Land Trust 

Review of current Land Trust plan and the discussion for next year’s Land Trust Plan.  Most of the monies this year 

($41,218) went toward FTE and some smaller technology items.  The amount for next year’s Land Trust will be 

just over $52,000.  This will help fund FTE, Technology items such as additional Chrome Books and Carts, 

Classroom aides, etc.  CTE helped fund extra periods for two of our teachers this year.  We will lose the CTE 

funding next year when the 9th grade students go to the high school.   

 

Next Community Council Meeting  

March 14, 2017 



 

 


